Mad Minute Math Informational Letter

Beginning this week, we will be moving full speed ahead on mastery of the basic addition and subtraction facts.  As you know, math skills build upon each other.  In order to prepare the children for more complex math, these basic addition and subtraction facts must be learned in a “snap”.

Each week in your child’s Blue Communication Folder you will receive a copy of the Mad Minute Math Facts for the week.  We ask that you practice this as many times as you wish throughout the week; however, please be sure to practice on Wednesday Evenings.

Each Thursday, your child will be given an opportunity to “master” the facts for the week.  The goal is to make your child successful.  As you know, all children learn at different rates.  It may be that your child can master the facts and complete the activity in one minute.  It may take others two or three minutes.  What we are hoping to occur is for your child to answer the math facts correctly…. and then the speed will come.
The process is outlined below.  If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to ask.

· Blue Communication Folder will contain 1 copy of Mad Minute Math.  (You may choose to make additional copies for extra timed practice at home.)

· On Wednesday evening, do the side of the sheet marked “HOMEWORK”.  This is a set of problems that is repetitious.  This is designed to get their “brains in gear”.  

· Then help your child by setting some type of timer (my kids use the microwave oven timer) and have your child try the side with the “MAD MINUTE MATH” on the top.  Give your child a reasonable amount of time to complete the task.  Try 1 minute and if that is not long enough, try again with 2 or 3 minutes. 
· On Thursdays, we will give your child another copy of the sheet.  We will practice on the “HOMEWORK” side and then move towards our “test”.
· Your child will receive a sticker for his/her efforts.  Eventually, we hope to have all my kiddos “Master” this task in a reasonable amount of time.
· There will be no make-up tests if your child is absent on Test Day.
· One of the best ways to study is by using flashcards.
DO NOT STRESS OVER THIS; however, do take into account that these basic math facts are important and they do need to be memorized.  Knowledge of their basic addition and subtraction facts (numbers 0-18) is a Common Core Standard.

Happy Math!  Enjoy!

( Mrs. Fran McMath 
